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Nick Satyal
01/06/2025 01:21 PM
15-0989-S47

Dear Mover TRACI PARK and Second ADRIN NAZARIAN, I
am writing as a life long Dodger fan and ticket member. I have no
clue why the city wants to continue to do business with Frank
McCourt. The man made a mockery of our beloved Dodgers. Yet
we keep trying backroom deals to appease a man who doesn't
have enough money to justify the influence. The Gondola would
be a more welcome idea if he, a man who ran the Dodgers into he
ground to benefit himself, wasn't involved. Why???? Even the
current Dodger owners, who are THE MODEL for exemplar
sports ownership is distancing itself. Shouldn't that give you a
clue???? I'm sorry - I know going to Dodger Stadium can suck.
But man - this is way worse. This flags corruption to me in a way
I wouldn't otherwise being attention to. Be Good To Yourself,
Nick Satyal
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I am very concerned about this proposal to exempt Olympics
projects from the regulations, requirements, and reviews that are
necessary to preventing unlawful and unethical projects. This
proposal rings all the "city corruption" alarms. The council and
city could then just label anything as an "Olympic" project to get
around regulatory processes that have been created for a reason. |
am especially concerned this would be used to let the billionaire
stadium owners get their private gondola project glide through the
city approvals process without any oversight.



